
 
MINUTES OF THE BLOOMINGTON 

SPECIAL LIQUOR COMMISSION 
December 28, 2016 

 
1. Call to order 

 
The special meeting of the Liquor Commission was called to order by Commissioner Renner 
at 9:00 a.m. on December 28, 2016. 

 
2. Roll Call 

 
Tari Renner, Commissioner, George Boyle, Asst. Corporation Counsel, and Renee 
Gooderham, Chief Deputy Clerk. 
 

3. Public Comment  
 
Commissioner Renner opened the meeting to receive Public Comment.  No individuals 
provided comments during the meeting. 
 

4. Consideration of the application of Wingmen V, LLC, d/b/a Buffalo Wild Wings, located 
at 3220 E. Empire, requesting a RAS liquor license which would allow the sale of all types 
of alcohol by the glass for consumption on the premises seven (7) days a week. 

 
Commissioner Renner introduced the liquor application.  He explained that Wingmen V, LLC, 
d/b/a Buffalo Wild Wings was operating under a temporary liquor license extension on the 
basis of a management agreement with Threeputt, Inc.  To continue operation beyond 
December 31, 2016, Wingmen would require a liquor license.  Staff had arranged a Special 
City Council meeting following the Public Hearing to accommodate for the issuance of the 
2017 liquor license. 
 
Harlan C. Powell, owner/applicant attorney, Webster Powell and Casie Vogelsang, District 
Manager, Buffalo Wild Wings were present for the hearing. 
 
Commissioner Renner questioned operational changes.  Mr. Vogelsang responded negatively. 
 
George Boyle, Corporation Counsel, stated that the business had not received any violations. 
 
Commissioner Renner summarized the recommendation to the December 28, 2016 Special 
City Council Meeting: that the application of Wingmen V, LLC, d/b/a Buffalo Wild Wings, 
located at 3220 E. Empire, requesting a RAS liquor license which would allow the sale of all 
types of alcohol by the glass for consumption on the premises seven (7) days a week be 
approved contingent upon with all health and safety codes. 
 

5. Adjournment 
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Time: 9:04 a.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Renee Gooderham 
Chief Deputy Clerk 
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